


9) Report and Possible Approval, RE: Awarding of the Teresa Burke School Pedestrian and Bike
Improvements Project ATPL-5287(041). (Wren)
Director Wren gave report and informed Council this is the third time this item has been on the agenda due to
issues with the low bidder. He asked that the project be awarded to Cen-Cal Construction, the second lowest
bidder.
Member Espitia made a motion to award the project, 2" by Member Cortez. All in favor motion carried 4-0-
0-1. City Clerk Rodriguez announced the vote.
AYES: Wegman, Cortez, Espitia, Hively
NOES: None
ABSTAIN: None
ABSENT: Reyna

10) Report and Possible Approval, RE: A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
WASCO ESTABLISHING A SALARY RANGE FOR THE FOLLOWING POSITIONS: DEPUTY
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR, PLANNING DIRECTOR, AND FINANCE
DIRECTOR. (City Manager Paris)

City Manager Paris asked to pull this item off the agenda.

11) Report and Possible Minute Action, RE: Wasco Recreation and Parks District Board Appointment. (Clerk
Rodriguez)
Clerk Rodriguez gave report. Member Espitia asked for an attendance record on the board members.
Council directed staff to bring back this item to the next meeting with the information requested.

12) REPORTS FROM CITY STAFF:
Clerk Rodriguez reminded Council of the KCAC Meeting on Monday and reported on her recent City Clerk
Conference in Long Beach.
Sgt. Chandler gave an activity report.
Director Mobley reported that Charritos Restaurant was closing and a burger place will be opening at this
location. He also gave an update on the Kern School kiosk.
Director Sanchez reported on a letter received from the IRS. The City was approved for clean renewable
bonds and will be receiving subsidized interest cost.
Director Wren gave an update on the Griffith project.

13) REPORTS FROM CITY MANAGER:
City Manager Paris also reminded Council of the KCAC meeting on Monday. He reported on the meeting he
and the Mayor attended in Sacramento regarding the grant for the Housing Authority relocation and the
League of California Cities Conference in Long Beach he attended. He informed Council of the upcoming
open house for the High Speed Rail facility.

14) REPORTS FROM CITY COUNCIL:
Member Cortez thanked staff and the Grant Writer for the grants the City has received. He also thanked the
Mayor and City Manager for attending the meeting in Sacramento.

Member Espitia also thanked the Mayor and City Manager for attending the meeting in Sacramento.

Mayor Wegman adjourned to closed session at 6:47p.m.
Mayor Wegman reconvened from closed session at 8:04p.m.

15) CLOSED SESSION:

a) Approval of Closed Session minutes held on October 04, 2016.
Attorney Schroeter reported that Member Cortez made a motion to approve the minutes, 2™ by
Member Espitia. All in favor motion carried 4-0-0-1. (Reyna absent)

b) Public Employee Annual Performance Evaluation--City Manager, per Government Code Section
54957.

Attorney Schroeter reported there was no reportable action.

16) ADJOURNMENT: Mayor Wegman adjourned the meeting at 8:05p.m.
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